City Council Minutes 

Monday, February 25, 2013


As amended 

President Waddick called the regular meeting of the Waltham City Council to order at 8:00 P.M.  City Clerk Rosario C. Malone called the roll. Present at roll call were Councillors Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, Vizard and Waddick. (13)

The Clerk read the Council Prayer, and then the President led the City Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Councillor Giordano requested a moment of silence for our men and women in the armed services serving around the world. A moment of silence was observed.

A moment of silence for John Aldrich and William “Bill” Walsh. 

Councillor McMenimen requested a moment a silence for William Walsh. Councillor McMenimen commended William “Bill” Walsh on his service to Waltham as a Police Officer and dedicated citizen. Councillor Brasco commended Bill Walsh for his years of service to the city. Councillor Darcy requested a moment of silence for the passing of retired Waltham Firefighter Jeffrey Dolvin who worked at the 699 Trapelo Road Fire Station on Engine 8. Councillor Darcy provided information concerning Firefighter Dolvin's service which was held on Thursday, February 28th at 11am at the Morning Star Baptist Church, at 1257 Bluehill Avenue in Mattapan.
Councillor Curtin moved to take a resolution out of order commending Waltham Girls’ Softball. Councillor Curtin moved to act on the resolution without committee reference. On a voice vote, the City Council suspended the rules. Councillor Curtin moved for approval of the resolution. On a voice vote, the resolution was adopted. 

Councillor Doucette moved to accept the minutes from February 11, 2013. On a voice vote, the minutes were accepted. 

The Clerk City read Council Rule 29 A
Public Hearing – Street Opening

Due notice having been given, President Waddick opened the public hearing on the petition from Paul Naughton, 89 Arcadia Avenue, 91 Arcadia Avenue, LLC and Dave Chagnon, 21 Juniper Hill Road,  petition the City Council to open Arcadia Avenue in front of lot # 82 now known as 91 Arcadia Avenue to install water and sewer hook up for a new home in accordance with Section 17-25 of the General Ordinances of the City.

President Waddick opened the public hearing to those wishing to speak in favor of the petition. Speaking in favor were Paul Naughton, 89 Arcadia Avenue, Waltham, Dave Chagnon, 21 Juniper Hill Road, Waltham and Engineer Ralph Bibbo, Jr. . No one stood in favor. No one spoke or stood in opposition. President Waddick closed that part of the public hearing and opened it to questions from Councillors.  Councillor Darcy, as ward councillor, had questions. Councillor  Darcy requested updated plans from the Building Department and the spec on the drainage tanks to be used. Councillor McMenimen disclosed she knew the petitioner over 30 years. Councillor McMenimen gave a history of the flooding in the area.  Councillor Rourke requested information regarding the driveway across the street and when the project would be done. The response was the project is to be done by early spring. Councillor Rourke informed the City Council and the petitioner that the Public Works Committee would address the petition at their meeting on March 4, 2013 at 6:30 PM.  City Council  President close the public hearing and referred the petition to the Public Works Committee.
Communications from the Mayor

The Clerk read the following communications from the Mayor and each, in turn, was referred.
1. Respectfully request a transfer of $10,000.00 from Personnel Unemployment Account 

# 001-913-5200-5170 to Personnel – Police IA Investigation Account # 001-152-5400-5315. As you are aware, all police personnel have an appearance of conflict in investigating the Chief of the Department. 

Referred to the Finance Committee 

Licenses 

New Business

Councillors Marchese moved to act on the withdrawal without committee reference. On a voice vote, the rules were suspended. 

Request that  I-Park West Seyon, LLC (Property Owner), c/o Joseph Clancy, 20 Batterson Pk. Rd.Ste 380 Farmington Ct and BJ’s Wholesale Club, Inc. (Operator), 25 Research Drive, Westborough, MA. The Operator of the facility be granted by the City Council a leave to withdraw a fuel storage license for the property located at 66 Seyon Street to install an above ground 1,000 gallon steel tank for liquefied propane gas (LPG). The LPG tank will be used to re-fill customers’ smaller propane tanks. 

Councillor Marchese moved to grant the withdrawal. The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Brasco, Curtin, Darcy, Giordano, LeBlanc, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, and Vizard.   By a 12 to 0 vote, the leave to withdraw was granted. Order # 31874.

Councillor Curtin moved to take three license renewals out of the License and Franchise Committee. On a voice vote, the licenses were taken out of committee.

Councillor Curtin moved to act on the following license collectively. Renewal of Class II Motor Vehicle License for Pilgrim Auto Body, 53 Felton Street,  renewal of Class II Motor Vehicle License for Boston Mufflin, 251 Lexington Street and renewal of Class I Motor Vehicle License Lotus Motor, 85 Linden Street 

Resolutions

Resolution present by Councillor Marchese regarding removing snow on city sidewalks.

Referred to the Committee of the Whole.

Committee Reports

Licenses and Franchises Committee

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Mass Port letter request from Hocine Bouchdamene, 400 Governor’s Park # 17, Winthrop MA and HB Livery Service, 12 Rear Dale Street, Waltham be granted. 

Councillor Brasco moved the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

On a voice vote, the Mass Port Letter was granted. 

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the application for table and chairs on sidewalks for Lizzy’s Ice Cream, 367 Moody Street be granted. 

Councillor Logan moved the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

On a voice vote, the application for table and chairs was granted. 

Fuel Storage License application was withdrawn on the following application. 

The following motion for approval did not carry by a majority vote of the Licenses & Franchises Committee:  I-Park West Seyon, LLC (Property Owner) and BJ’s Wholesale Club, Inc. (Operator)’s application for a fuel storage license for proposed LPG facility on site at 66 Seyon Street (applicants proposed to install an above ground 1,000 gallon steel tank to store liquefied propane gas on site from which BJ customers’ smaller propane tanks would be re-filled on site).  
Committee of the Whole

The Committee of the Whole recommended that the opinion on the sewer connection in executive session be placed on file. 

Councillor Doucette moved the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.  On a voice vote, the opinion was placed on file. 

Finance Committee

The Finance Committee recommended that the final betterments for Mt. Walley Road be approved. 
Councillor Curtin  moved the action of the committee be the action o f the City Council  The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Brasco, Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, and Vizard. By a 12 to 0 vote, the order was adopted. Order # 31873

The Finance Committee recommended that the gift of a computer designed for use by the seniors to the Council on Aging be approved.  

Councillor Curtin  moved the action of the committee be the action o f the City Council  On a voice vote, the order was adopted. Order # 31875

Council President Waddick nominated the following Councillors to serve on the Ad-hoc Committee for Recommending Appointees to the Community Preservation Committee   

Thomas J. Curtin, Councillor Ward Four
George A. Darcy, III Councillor Ward Three

Diane P. LeBlanc, Councillor At Large
Gary J. Marchese,  Councillor Ward Five

Edmund P. Tarallo, Councillor Ward Two
    Joseph W. Vizard, Councillor At Large

On a voice vote, the City Council confirmed the appointments. 

Ordinance and Rules Committee

The Ordinance and Rules Committee recommended that the City Council grants the special modification for Waltham Ventures, LLC, 119 Bare Hill Road, Boxford, MA to amend the existing Special Permit, dated November 14, 2011, granted in the City Council Order # 31635. 

The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Brasco, Curtin, Darcy, Giordano, LeBlanc, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, and Vizard. By a 12 to 0 vote, the Covenant was accepted. Order # 31876 

The Ordinance and Rules Committee recommended that the City Council accepts the Covenant for the special permit modification for property located at 1030 Main Street The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Brasco, Curtin, Darcy, Giordano, LeBlanc, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, and Vizard. By a 12 to 0 vote, the Covenant was accepted. Order # 31877 

The Ordinance and Rules Committee recommended that the City Council authorize the City Council  President to act on their behalf and sign the Covenant for the special permit modification for Waltham Ventures 1030 Main Street. The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Brasco, Curtin, Darcy, Giordano, LeBlanc, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, and Vizard. By a 12 to 0 vote, the Covenant was accepted. Order # 31878 

Councillor Doucette  moved to adjourn. On a voice vote, the motion was adopted and President Waddick declared the City Council adjourned at 9:05 PM.
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